


CEO REPORT

CEO Sanz reported license plate sales through August of $10,784.27. CEO Sanz also
reported of a recent volunteer clean-up performed at Skeetkill Creek Park in Ridgefield by
employees of the Numerator Company headquartered in Manhattan. She noted that a thank
you letter from the Chairman was sent to the volunteers. CEO Sanz then thanked Brian
Aberback for coordinating the clean-up process and Don Smith for supervising the effort.

CEO Sanz advised of issues with ATV riders presenting a problem entering the property at
Fox Hill Woods in Norwood. She said that this was brought to the Trust’s attention by a
concerned Northvale resident who lives adjacent to the property and that a letter was sent
from the Chairman to the Mayor to see what could be done to mitigate these activities.

Chairman Sheehan commented that he was recently on a conference call with several
activists from around the State and representatives from the Attorney General’s office
regarding the issue of ATV riders. He noted that they had done some good enforcement on
this issue down in South Jersey and the idea of the call was to see what could be done to
focus on the northern part of the State. He suggested having an inventory of the sites where
this is a problem.

CEO Sanz noted that the NJSEA was making an effort to draw the attention of the
Department of Environmental Protection of conservation issues and attempting to push for
a conservation officer in the Meadowlands District. This would definitely include attention
to be paid to the dirt bike and ATV issues going on. She concluded by saying that she
would ask Terry Doss and her staff in Natural Resources to start keeping an on-going list of
these properties for reference at future meetings.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

MCT’s consultant, Donald Smith of Hansen & Smith Environmental Consulting,
provided a review of the September monitoring report. He stated that everything was
pretty much status quo, except for a little dirt bike use and no new dumping going on.

OLD BUSINESS - None

NEW BUSINESS - None

RESOLUTIONS
CEO Sanz read the closed session resolution into the record.

Resolution 20-06 CLOSED SESSION

Resolution authorizing the MCT to conduct a meeting, to which the general public shall not
be admitted for the purpose of discussing an update to the potential property donation from
Hanover Holdings, LLC and Phase 1 Assessment.

Upon motion by Trustee Mayor Suarez, second by Vice Chairman Remaud and followed by
all in favor, Resolution 20-06 was approved.

CLOSED SESSION - commenced at 10:09 a.m.
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OPEN SESSION - recommenced at 10:20 a.m.

ADJOURNMENT - Upon no further business, Motion to Adjourn was made by Trustee
Mayor Suarez and, second by Vice Chairman Remaud, followed by all in the affirmative to
adjourn the meeting.

The meeting concluded at 10:21 a.m.

I certify that this is a true and accurate transcript of the Open Session Minutes of the
Meadowlands Conservation Trust Board of Trustees meeting of October 21, 2020.

Ctinsh & S=

Christine A. Sanz
Chief Executive Officer
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: Resolution
NAME Roll Call 20-06
Chairman William Sheehan P Y
Vice Chairman Greg Remaud P Y
NJDCA Delegate Kimberly Holmes P Y
NJSEA Delegate Steven Cattuna P Y
HMMC Delegate Mayor Anthony Suarez P Y

P =Present --Absent A= Abstain
R=Recuse Y = Affirmative N = Negative
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